

Copenhagen, 18 September 2017

Governor Kenneth Mapp U.S. Virgin Islands

Dear Governor Mapp,

It is with great sadness that I have followed reports on the terrible hurricanes that have affected the U.S. Virgin Islands. It is with sorrow I have seen the pictures of people in distress, destroyed houses, and damaged buildings at the same wonderful islands, my wife and I had the pleasure of visiting just six months ago.

On behalf of my Government and the Danish people, please allow me to extend my condolences and deep sympathy with you and the people of the U.S. Virgin Islands. My authorities are in contact with the Federal Emergency Management Agency - FEMA - to see if Denmark within concrete areas can contribute to the assistance already provided by your administration and FEMA. Until then, feel assured that our thoughts are with the victims and their families in these difficult times.

Yours singerely,

Lars Løkke Rasmussen